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Chairs Kim and Kidani and Members of the Committees: 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony in support of SB 426, which 
establishes an Early Learning Apprenticeship Grant program to be administered by the 
University of Hawai‘i to provide financial support for early learning program service 
providers in the State to participate in state- or federally-approved early learning 
apprenticeship programs.   
 
Families across our state are struggling to find affordable, high-quality early learning 
programs that support their young children’s development while families maintain their 
own economic stability. At the same time, there is a desperate need to support the 
recruitment, retention, and stabilization of our specially trained early learning workforce.  
 
This bill offers a tangible solution to these pressing issues by: 
 

1. Supporting the Early Learning Professionals: The grant program 
will provide funding to support over 500 existing early learning 
professionals, helping them access critical training and professional 
development opportunities. This investment will not only enhance 
the quality of care but also improve recruitment and retention in the 
early care and education field that has historically faced high 
turnover due to low wages and limited growth opportunities. 
 

2. Increasing the Supply of Early Learning Slots: By incentivizing 
individuals to enter and advance in the field, this program has the 
potential to add up to 75 additional slots for infants and toddlers 



under the age of three, and up to 200 slots for three and four-year 
olds. These additional slots will directly benefit families who are on 
waiting lists or forced to make difficult compromises in their work 
and other responsibilities. 
 

3. Creating Career Pathways: By funding apprenticeships, the 
program will offer a structured pathway for career entry and 
advancement, that will enhance the recruitment of new individuals 
into the early learning profession. This is especially important in 
creating good jobs for individuals who reflect the diverse 
communities they will serve. 
 

4. Strengthening Economic Stability: For families in Hawai’i who 
struggle with the high cost of living, access to reliable child care is 
often the key to maintaining stable employment and achieving 
economic security. The proposed program will play a critical role in 
ensuring parents can participate fully in their jobs and careers, 
knowing their children are in safe, nurturing, and developmentally 
appropriate settings. 

 
This legislation aligns with our shared vision of prioritizing early learning as a 
cornerstone of our state’s future. By investing in the apprenticeship grant program, we 
are not only addressing immediate needs but also laying the groundwork for long-term 
systemic improvements in early care and education for our young children’s success in 
school and in life. 
 
The University of Hawaiʻi supports this measure, provided the its adoption does not 
impact the priorities as identified in the BOR Approved Budget. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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